June 17, 2014
Minutes of City Council, Cheviot, Ohio
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Meeting was called to order at 7:30 by President Slaughter with the Pledge of Allegiance and silent prayer. Roll was
called, and the following were found to be in attendance:

Mayor Sam Keller

Law Director Mark Waters
Safety Services Director Tom Braun

Council Ward | Jim Martin

Council Ward 2 Dennis Dinkelacker
Council Ward 3 Jim Sunderhaus
Council Ward 4 Bill Clark

Council At Large Kitty Zech

Council At Large Amy Richter
Council At Large Jeff Baker

Floor was given to Tom Schweitzer and Joe Didusch from Elks Lodge #05 for a presentation for a check for $750
(a grant from FOE National) to support Cheviot’s canine unit,

Minutes from the June 3 meeting were approved with a motion by Mr. Martin, a second by Mr. Clark and a 7-0
voice vote,

Ordinance 14-15 To Authorize An Agreement Between The City Of Cheviot And The Board Of Hamilton county
commissioners Regarding The Improvement Of Robb Avenue From Bridgetown Road To The South Corporation
Line; and To Declare An Emergency. Introduced by Mr. Clark, second by Mr. Baker, carried with 7-0 voice vote.
Motion to suspend the rules made by Mr, Sunderhaus, second by Mr. Martin, carried with 7-0 roll call vote. Motion
to adopt by Mr, Clark, second by Mrs. Zech, carried with 7-0 roll call vote. .

Ordinance 14-16 To Amend The 2014 Annual Appropriations; And to Declare An Emergency (for police
expenditure) Introduced by Mr. Dinkelacker, seconded by Mr. Martin, 7-0 voice vote. Motion to suspend the rules
was made by Mr. Sunderhaus, seconded by Ms. Richter, and carried with a 7-0 roll call vote. Motion to adopt was
made by Mr, Dinkelacker, seconded by Mr. Clark and carried with a 7-0 roll call vote.

Ordinance 14-17 To Amend The 2014 Annual Appropriations; And To Declare An Emergency I[ntroduced by Mr.
Clark, seconded by Mrs, Zech, carried with 7-0 voice vote. Motion to suspend the rules made by Mr. Sunderhaus,
seconded by Ms. Richter, carried with 7-0 roll call vote. Motion to adopt made by Mr. Clark, seconded by Mr.
Dinkelacker, carried with 7-0 roll call vote,

Resolution 14-11 To Authorize The Safety-Service Director To Advertise For Bids For The Provision Of Ice
Contriol Salt For The 2014-2015 Winter Season; And To Declare An Emergency. Introduced by Mr. Clark, second
by Mrs. Zeck, carried with 7-0 voice vote.

Resolution 14-12 To Transfer Funds And To Declare An Emergency (appropriation change for swimming pool
repair). Introduced by Mr. Clark, second by Mr. Dinkelacker. Adopted by 7-0 voice vote.

Mr. Martin read into record his report from the Internal Affairs committee meeting held on June 17. Motion to
receive and file made by Mr. Martin, second by Mr. Sunderhaus.

Mr. Clark read into record his report from the Streets Lights & Sidewalks committee meeting held on May 13.
Motion to receive and file made by Mr. Clark, second by Ms. Richter.

The Clerk read into record the Economic Developer’s Summary Report for April and May 2014,
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Mayor Keller offered no report.

Safety-Service Director Tom Braun repotted that proposals for utilities aggregation are due by 6/23. Tennis court
project is progressing. The swimming pool at Harvest Home Park continues to have problems that will be addressed

at the end of the season,

Law Director Mark Waters reported that the title correction for the deed to the Morebattle Building is still in the
works.

Public recognition: Garry Perkins, owner of Legends, presented council with a petition proposing a ban on group
smoking on public sidewalks by patrons of bars, restaurants and stores. The petition contains signatures of 18
owners of businesses along Harrison Ave. and North Bend Road. Mr. Clark called a meeting of the Streets, Lights
and Sidewalks Committee to discuss further. The meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 24 at 7:30PM.

Mrs. Pat Van Fossen, of Kessen Ave. approached council to thank the city for the Family Day held at Harvest
Home.

Mrs. Zech motioned to receive and file the treasurer’s report for the month of May. Motion was seconded by Mrs.
Richter, and carried with a 7-0 voice vote.

Correspondence: Clerk reports that as of June 7, there were 5 building permits issued. Received one property
maintenance report.

Council President Slaughter announced Council’s annual recess the first Tuesday in August.

In addition to the aforementioned Streets, Lights and Sidewalks committee meeting, there will also be a meeting of
Parks & Rec on June 24 at 7:00PM to discuss inconsistent dog regulations at Harvest Home.

Motion to adjourn was made by Mrs. Zech at 8:17. Motion seconded by Mr. Baker and carried with 7-0 voice vote.

Jenny M. Eilermann, Clerk of Council Deborah Slaughter, Council President



